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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to a new school year.  It has been lovely to see the children and parents/carers again and to meet the new children and parents/
carers starting in nursery.  The school has been calm and there is a healthy buzz of learning and excitement in all the classes as children and their 
new teachers get to know each other.  The new House system is exciting and we can’t wait to get going with it.  We have welcomed new      
members of staff too, see below. 

Happy Eid to our families who are celebrating Eid Al-Adha on Monday.  We all look forward to celebrating in school on Tuesday at the class Eid 
parties. 

We have a new school core value which will be at the heart of our life as a school and at the centre of our 6 values: 

Love God, love yourself, love one another. 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

THIS WEEK ’ S RESULTS:   

Class Attendance  
Number 

of Lates 
 

Lining up 

Awards 

Nursery 100% 0   

Reception 94.57% 1   

Year 1 93.79% 2  3 

Year 2 94.48% 0  6 

Year 3 94.48% 5  3 

Year 4 99.33% 1  2 

Year 5 95.61% 3  5 

Year 6 98.21% 2  4 

Overall  96.10% 14  
Well-done 

Year 2! 

Keep it up. 

Love God,  love  yourself ,  love  one another  

New Children 

The  children start ing in  our Nurse ry  for 
the  f i rst  t ime  are  se tt l ing  into  thei r new 

c lass really  we ll .  
 

We have  also  we lcomed 4 new children 

to  our Recept ion c lass this  te rm.  

New Staff 
 

 

Rebecca Beachler 

Nursery Class Teacher 

HOUSE  TEAMS   
 

 Blyton House  Dahl House  
 

  

 Donaldson House  Rosen House  

Sergio Rebelo          

Year 4 Class Teacher 

Suheda Khanom     

Year 5 Class Teacher 

Declan Doherty      

Year 1 Student Teacher 

Mollika Treen         

SENCo 

Jenny Soyode is now our School Home Support Worker 

who will be in SPSL every Monday and Tuesday. 

REMINDER: Eid Class Parties  

Tuesday 13th September  

Non-uniform Day 

Please bring snacks/drinks to share 



Diary Dates: 
Monday 12th September - Eid Al-Adha - School is open 
(Pupils who will be celebrating Eid are not expected to be in 
school) 

Tuesday 13th September - Eid Class Parties - Non-uniform 

Day (Please bring food/ drinks to share) 

Friday 23rd September - Parent Coffee Morning - 9am - 
Father Duncan Ross Room - All parents/ carers welcome 

Friday 30th September - MacMillan Coffee Morning - 
Please bring money to buy cakes/cupcakes or bring items 
to the school office to sell (all donations to go towards  

MacMillan Cancer Research) 

Monday 24th October - Friday 28th October - Half Term 
Holidays  - (school is closed) 

Monday 31st October - Staff Training (Inset days) - School 
is Closed 

Tuesday 1st November - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 19th December - Monday 2nd January 2017 - 
(Christmas Holidays) - School is Closed 

Tuesday 3rd January 2017 - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 13th February - Friday 17th February - Half Term 
Holidays  - (school is closed) 

Monday 3rd April - Monday 17th April - (Easter Holidays) - 
School is Closed 

Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School is Closed 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June - Half Term Holidays  - 
(school is closed) 

Friday 21st July - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Breakfast Club 
There are still places available 

for pupils in Reception—Year 6! 

To register please contact the 
school office. 

The correct school uniform is… 

 White shirt/polo shirt  

 Navy or grey 
trousers, skirts, 
leggings,     

dresses, tights  

 Plain black shoes  

 White socks  

 Plain black or 
grey headscarf (if 

worn) 

 No Jewellery 

(except small stud earrings) 

 No make up (including nail varnish) 

Morning Registration 

The registers close at 9am.  

Please remember to sign your 
child in at the office if you 

arrive in school after 9am.  

Nursery  School  Dinners  

We would like to remind nursery parents that school meals 

cost £1.90 per day (£9.50 per week). Dinner money must be 

paid in advance weekly, monthly or termly.  

If paying weekly, please pay by 9am on a Monday, Tuesday or 

Wednesday (the latest). 

Voluntary Building 
Maintenance Fund 

As a Voluntary Aided Church School,       
we do not receive financial support from 
the council for Capita/Building Projects. 
Therefore, the London Diocesan Board for 
Schools asks for the contributions every 

academic year. 

 This payment will help to improve the 
learning environment e.g. new iPads and 
cover the costs of maintaining the school 

building.  

Please pay as soon as possible.  

Write your child’s full name on an     
envelope with their class and the 

amount. Then hand to the school office 
to get a receipt. 

1 child = £27 

2 children = £50 

3 children = £75 

4 children (or more) = £100 

Please remember t o check the d iary dates week ly.  
( Changes might  apply) .  

After School Clubs 

News coming soon... 

School Uniform 

Available to purchase from the school office.          

 Mondays - 3:30pm - 4pm 

Next week we will also sell school uniform on 

Tuesday 13th September. 

Reporting Pupil Absences 

Please inform the school office before 9am 

each day your child is absent from school. 

If leaving a voicemail, clearly state your 

child’s full name, class and the reason.  

MEET THE NEW SENCO 
 

Mol l ika Treen  

Wednesday 14th September 

Time: 9am 

Father Duncan Ross Room 
 

All parents/carers welcome! 

Free English Lessons! 

Led by Shelley Corsinie 
(Qualified English Teacher)  

We are offering an ESOL course is for 

our parents/carers at upper beginner/    

pre intermediate level! 
 

Once the course starts, the day will be later 

confirmed and  sessions will be taking 

place in the afternoon 

1:45pm—3:15pm. 
 

If you are interested or 

would like to register, 

please come to the  

Father Duncan Ross 

Room on Friday 16th 

September at 9am. 


